

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD
t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Friday 6th September

Dear Parents/Carers

We did it, a small victory but a victory none the less. All last year our children sent numerous letters and emails to the Council and our local MP Kate Green campaigning for road safety measures on Winchester Road. In addition hundreds of our families signed a petition and we now have some traffic calming signs along Winchester.

However the battle continues, particularly with parking around school when dropping off or collecting children. Please can I ask that you do not park on the school side of Glastonbury Road or on the corner of Winchester and Glastonbury? Please also be considerate of our neighbours and do not block drives or access. It is only a 'selfish few' who spoil it for everyone. Let's be proactive and avoid an accident that at the moment is waiting to happen. Thank you for your cooperation and thanks also to those parents and friends who defended us on Facebook (M32 page) last night. We really do try our best.

Following on from Wednesday's letter, I signpost you to our website for dates and events this term that are constantly added. A reminder that next week our Welcome Meetings begin and on Wednesday evening we will be holding a PTA/Friends Meeting in the Urmston Pub at 7.30pm. I hope to see you all there as we plan our first event of the year; 'Bongo Bingo' (with cabaret) which will hopefully take place on Friday 4th October. All are welcome!

Thank you as ever for all your support in everything we do for our children.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





